HB 787 -- License Information Privacy
Sponsor: Richardson

This bill prohibits the Department of Revenue from retaining
copies, in any format, of source documents presented by an
individual applying for or holding a driver's or nondriver's
license. 1In addition, the department must not capture digital
images of source documents that are capable of being retained in
electronic storage in a transferable format.

By September 11, 2013, the department must securely destroy any
source documents that have been obtained from driver's or
nondriver's license applicants.

The bill defines "source documents" as original or certified copies
of documents presented by an applicant as required under federal
law to the department to apply for a driver's or nondriver's
license or under state law for the issuance, renewal, or
replacement of driver's or nondriver's licenses.



